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Furthermore, the overdue Review Body report, presumably
constrained by phase 3, is unlikely to prove an Aladdin's cave
for them. The Owen Working Party, however, could yet save
the day, provided it produces a speedy and constructive in-
terim report on the consultant contract (see B.M.J., 1 June,
p. 513). So probably the best advice to doctors at the moment
is "Keep your cool," for ill-directed outbursts of anger harm
friend and foe alike, and among the friends could be the
patients.

Standing Committee G: National Health Service Reorganization Bill, 5
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Tunnel Tactics
Though the condition is so common, the possibility that the
median nerve might be subject to spontaneous mechanical
pressure at the wrist was recognized less than 30 years ago,'
and the diagnosis of the disorder still sometimes presents
unnecessary difficulty. Cherington2 has recently drawn
attention again to one possible source of confusion, the
frequency with which symptoms appear in the forearm or
upper arm. All his patients had symptoms in the hand and all
had evidence ofmedian neuritis on nerve conduction studies. A
dull aching pain spreading up to the antecubital fossa and outer
aspect of the shoulder was reported in 57 of 90 limbs, and in
46 of 49 subjected to operation the proximal pain was relieved;
so the presence of pain above the wrist is not an indication that
the diagnosis is in error. Accurate analysis of the symptoms is
often critical, for there are no supporting physical signs in
many cases.
The carpal tunnel syndrome is seen typically in hard-

working middle-aged women and is usually bilateral though
worse on the dominant side.35 Painful, burning pins and
needles develop in the hands, particularly at night, and often
disturb sleep. A good witness will accurately localize her
symptoms to the fingers supplied by the median nerve or will
at least volunteer that the index is most affected or that the
little finger is spared. The unobservant or inarticulate is less
helpful in her history, and particularly if there is much pain
proximally may give a very confusing account. Careful
questioning is needed. Does the trouble involve the hand and
fingers ? Is it affected by use of the hand for repetitive tasks
such as sewing or knitting ? What is the hand like on waking in
the morning? The fingers may be described as lifeless, stiff,
or swollen, and rings may be tight.

Careful comparison of the sensibility to pin-prick at the
tips of the fingers may show impairment in the index or more
widely in the median nerve distribution, but thickened skin
can make the interpretation of the testing difficult. Paresis of
the thenar muscles is a relatively late sign. Wasting most
conspicuously affects the abductor pollicis brevis, and opposi-
tion may be defective. Pressure or percussion over the median
nerve at the wrist may cause paraesthesiae. There may be
signs of local arthritis or injury narrowing the carpal tunnel
or conditions such as myxoedema or pregnancy6 may have
led either to thickening of tissues or to water retention.
Median neuritis has to be distinguished from ulnar neuritis

and the thoracic inlet syndromes, but the most troublesome
problem is its distinction from the pain and paraesthesiae
caused by cervical disc disorders. Coincident clinical and
radiographic evidence of cervical spondylosis is common in

these patients. Symptoms arising from irritation of the nerve
roots are usually worst in the shoulder and upper arm and
radiate to the back or radial side of the forearm. They are
affected by neck movements or posture and there may be
reflex changes. Pins and needles in the fingers occur in
disseminated sclerosis and in subacute combined degeneration
of the spinal cord, but in neither are they paroxysmal. In the
late or unusual case with pronounced muscle wasting progres-
sive muscular atrophy and syringomyelia must be excluded.
Nerve conduction studies allow the diagnosis to be estab-

lished objectively and are valuable in research. Clinically they
are indicated only when the disability is great yet the diagnosis
difficult. The tourniquet test7 is simpler but apt to be least
helpful when it is most needed. For many patients the diagnosis
is best confirmed by therapeutic test. Immobilization of the
wrist in a neutral position with a plaster or plastic splint
frequently provides prompt relief, though the splint is itself
incapacitating, and relapse is common after removal. Alter-
natively hydrocortisone acetate 25 mg may be injected into the
tunnel avoiding the nerve. Rapid relief usually follows but,
again the relapse rate is high.8 Nevertheless by no means all
patients with carpal tunnel syndrome need surgical decom-
pression of the nerve, simple and effective though the proce-
dure is. Surgery is indicated if sleep is regularly disturbed or if
persistent neurological signs develop. Decompression of the
nerve is very successful in relieving the painful paraesthesiae,
but the numbness of the affected fingers and the muscle
weakness do not necessarily recover and indicate permanent
nerve damage. These should be avoided by early operation.
Short of this point there are very many women in whom carpal
tunnel syndrome appears to be a benign and often self-limiting
condition requiring little more than reassurance and simple
conservative measures.
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Children with Jaundice
Most children who become jaundiced during an acute illness
have infectious hepatitis, and they can be expected to make a
clinical recovery within three to four weeks. Chronic hepatitis
can and does occur in childhood, however, and the clinician
should be alert to the probability, especially when there is no
evidence of other cases of virus hepatitis in the community.

Chronic hepatitis may follow neonatal hepatitis, especially
that associated with deficiency of the serum protein oc-i anti-
trypsin.1 Three rare but remediable causes are Wilson's
disease,2 choledochyl cyst, and drugs. More common are the
two disorders-well studied and reviewed3-4 in adults-chronic
persistent hepatitis and chronic active hepatitis. Both may start
with an illness clinically indistinguishable from acute in-
fectious hepatitis, and the clinician should make no assump-
tion about the cause of jaundice in a child except in epidemic
situations. Chronicity is suggested by the finding of raised
gammaglobulin, positive antinuclear factor, and prolonged
prothrombin time within three weeks of onset of apparent
acute infectious hepatitis. These investigations, must, therefore
be done routinely in sporadic cases. Recurrence of jaundice
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